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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, February 10, 2025, in the Complex Band Room 
and conducted the following business: 
 

• Approved the minutes of the January 13, 2025 Organizational and Regular Board Meetings. 
• Approved the January Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
• Approved a resolution regarding the bond retirement residual funds. 
• Approved Kelsie Chapman as a substitute nurse at the substitute per diem rate effective, February 3, 2025 

through June 6, 2025. 
• Approved continuation of the Inter-District Open Enrollment Policy and Guideline for the LaBrae Local School 

District for the 2025-2026 school year, for open enrollment students from all other districts. 
• Approved the applicable stipend for certified staff members, in accordance with the completed professional 

development pathway for the mandated training in the Science of Reading, pursuant to Amended Substitute 
H.B. 33 enacted into law on July 4, 2023. 

• Authorized a payment per course to Brian Coxe and Michael Fitzpatrick, who are in compliance with the Ohio 
Department of Education and Workforce College Credit Plus Incentive Program, and all regulations therein, 
which was created under H.B. 33, effective July 1, 2023. 

• Approved the Memorandums of Understanding for the College Credit Plus program, which will allow secondary 
school students to enroll in college level courses to receive college credit during the 2025-2026 school year, with 
the following higher level educational institution: Youngstown State University 

• Approved an additional academic supplemental position for the 2024-2025 school year. 
• Recognized Indoor Track as a sport for OHSAA purposes and that the Board of Education incur no costs. 
• Approved additional athletic supplemental positions for the 2024-2025 school year. 
• Approved membership in Ohio High School Athletic Association for the 2025-2026 school year. 
• Acknowledged and accepted the following donations: 

Donation From Donation For 
Donation  
Amount 

Michelle Fraelich Al Lopez Scholarship Donation $    150.00 
Patricia Wilson Viking Pantry in memory of Barbara Thomas $    100.00 
Michelle Maiese Viking Pantry in memory of Barbara Thomas $      50.00 

 
• Approved the use of facility request for LaBrae 6th Grade Camp to host their annual Car Show & Parade on 

Sunday, August 10, 2025. 
• Met in Executive Session to discuss collective bargaining and employment of personnel. 

 
 
 


